Public Relations Counsel

233 MARLBORO STREET BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS

April 23, 1947.

Mr. St. Kyriakidis, Hotel Minerva, Boston, Massachusetts.

Dear Mr. Kyriakidis:

At the suggestion of His Excellency, King Paul, I have received a communication from Mr. John Ketseas, Honorable Secretary of the Hellenic Olympic Committee, in which he asked me to help in your efforts to restore and augment recreational facilities in Greece, which I am of course glad to do.

In talking with the Greek Embassy in regard to this matter they tell me that their thought is not to launch a campaign but to speak to influential people personally.

I am communicating with Mr. Landsdale and will plan to give you all possible help.

Cordially yours,

WILLIAM T. FRARY.

R.